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14/482

	COMPLAINT NUMBER
	14/482

	COMPLAINANT
	K. Summers and T. Free

	ADVERTISER
	Electoral Commission

	ADVERTISEMENT
	I Vote NZ Website and Television

	DATE OF MEETING
	1 September 2014

	OUTCOME
	No Grounds to Proceed


Complaint: The Electoral Commission used a number of different advertising mediums to encourage the public to vote in the upcoming General Election on September 20. Statements included “we are all equal” and “everyone has a vote”. The advertisements featured head and shoulder images of people across ethnic, age and gender demographics. The advertisements also included the website ivotenz.org.nz and the Elections logo.
Complainant, K. Summers, said: “They say that all New Zealanders are equal and have an equal voice, that we are all one and no matter where you live or who you are, you have the right to vote.  But this government violates human rights by not allowing prisoners to vote.  It uses emotive provocation to encourage people to vote in a very deceptive, dishonest and conniving manner.”
Complainant, T. Free, said: “The voting advertisement showing all types of people, saying no matter who you are we all have one thing in common and that is the right to vote. This is not true.”  The Complainant included links that showed prisoners sentenced on or after 16 December are not allowed to vote, along with other restrictions relating to people living away from New Zealand for a period of time or detained in hospital under certain legislation.
The relevant provisions were Basic Principle 4 and Rules 2 and 11 of the Code of Ethics.

The Chairman viewed the advertisements and considered the matters raised in the complaints. She took into account that the Electoral Commission was an expert body with the statutory function to inform the public about voting in the upcoming election.
In the Chairman's view, the likely consumer take out of the advertisements was that all those eligible to vote had an equal right to participate in the General Election on September 20. The Chairman acknowledged the concerns of the Complainants relating to those in society who are ineligible to vote under the law.  However, the Chairman said the statements including “we are all equal” and “everyone has a vote” did not meet the threshold to be likely to mislead or deceive consumers.  She considered the people depicted in the advertisements represented the broad range of the New Zealand public who were eligible to vote. She noted those under 18 years of age are also not eligible to vote.
The Chairman said the advertisements from the statutory body charged with informing the public about the upcoming Election were clear in promoting the importance of voting in the up-coming Election. She said the advertisements did not contain anything that met the threshold to mislead and were not in breach Rule 2 of the Code of Ethics. The Chairman also said the advertisements had been prepared with a due sense of social responsibility in accordance with Basic Principle 4 and identified the Advertiser as required under Rule 11 of the Code of Ethics.
Accordingly, the Chairman ruled there was no apparent breach of the Advertising Codes and no grounds for the complaints to proceed.
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